
Thursday 25th November “Waiwera South Only” Quadrathon

Monday 29th November Sports Activator

Thursday 2nd December Technology Yr 7&8’s - Last Day

Friday 3rd December Christmas Dress Up Day - “Bring a can” donation

Monday 6th December BoT Meeting - Senior Room 7pm

Tuesday 7th December Year 8 Dinner

Tuesday 14th December  Prize Giving Night

Wednesday 15th December Last Day of Term 4

Saturday 29th January 2022 Parents Plus - Wedding Catering

Monday 31st January 2022 First day of Term 1, 2022
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Junior Room - Wild Robot Art

Sketches inspired by the novel  ‘The Wild Robot’  by Peter Brown. 
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NOTE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Kia ora e te whānau o Waiwera South
It has been a funny few weeks with a lot going on both at school and in the community. I 
would like to thank all of those who came along and helped out at our working bee last 
Friday - and all those who have made time to fit a job in at another time, the old saying 
“many hands make light work’ really rings true with things like working bees, and our school 
continues to look fabulous. Thanks also to Callum and Katrina who do a brilliant job every 
week keeping the grounds looking smart, and lawns mowed, also to Faye Holden who helps 
out around the gardens and is always teaching the children new gardening ideas.
We are getting closer to the end of the school year - this year our prize giving and end of 
year celebration is going to look a wee bit different due to Covid rules, we will do our best to 
be able to celebrate the successes of the children, showcase some skills and have an 
audience while staying within the rules.  We will have to be a bit flexible and understand 
that things may change at short notice. We will be sending a note home with more 
information as we get closer to the date.
We have been very busy getting through the end of year testing at school, it is always great 
seeing the summative assessment line up with what we have been thinking throughout the 
year. Report writing is underway as well, so the staff are just busy enough at the moment.
We look forward to seeing a few of you at our school Quadrathon tomorrow.
Kia pai ō wiki rua, 
Kaz Bissett



 HOT LUNCHES 

South Otago High School Senior Prize Giving
Congratulations to the following Ex-Waiwerians who were recognised at the 
South Otago High School Senior Prize Giving for their achievements this year:
Year 13
Lachie Crawford - Merit in Outdoor Education
Taylor Cup - Contribution to Outdoor Activities
Year 12
Koben Brown - Merit in Early Childhood Education
Holly Richardson - Merit in Early Childhood Education
Commendable achievement in Ready to Work
Year 11
James Dobbie - Merit in Building Technology
Aleigha Marks - Merit in Design and Visual Communication
Ashley Wendelgelst - Merit in Design and Material Technology
N.S.Dodd Memorial Cup -  Hockey, Contribution on field of play

The last hot lunch of the year 
is sausages in bread on 
Friday Dec 3rd.  These are all 
paid for and ordered. 

If you would like to order and have not yet - contact 
the school office.Thanks S.Campbell - you are 
rostered on.😀

Happy Birthday to . . .
Jamie Nicolson

Who turns 6 
on November 25th



Waiwera Corner - Planting
The SMiddles spent a great day at the Waiwera River on November 11th 
completing their annual river health testing, our river is pretty healthy! They 
released plants planted in previous years and planted out some of the natives 
they have grown at school.  Thank you to Craig Simpson and  all our helpers.



Thank you so much to all the helpers that 

turned up to our working bee. School is 

looking fabulous - it will be great to get our 

new super swing going soon!

Can we please have all school resources returned to school 
by December 10th.  This includes all library books, any 
reading books you have found underneath the couch from 
last year, sports tops borrowed during the year, sports 
equipment or anything else that has made its way home in 
the past.  We don’t mind how long it has been living at your 
house, we will just be happy to have the items returned.



JUNIOR ROOM

If you have any concerns or would like to discuss something related to school, this is the process 
you need to follow in doing so.  We put this in our newsletter every now and again so that people 
are aware of the correct process to follow if the need should arise.

While learning about the human body the Junior Class has been looking at fingerprints and 
all the different patterns we have on our own fingerprints.





Waiwerians out 
there doing it…
Freya, Ivy, Charlie and Tuvia 
competed at the Invercargill 
Representative Touch 
Tournament on Sunday 14th of 
November.
Ivy played in the Otago U12 Girls 
Blue and Freya Otago U12 Girls  
Gold. Charlie and Tuvia were 
representing South Otago U12 
Boys

Friday 26th November

If you have any photos of a Waiwerian out there doing it, 
please send it in to the office - we love seeing all the great 
things our students are doing out of schools hours.
office@waiwerasouth.school.nz 

Caitlyn and Breeze competing in the last day of the 
Southern Barrels Series. Caitlyn achieved her best 
time yet and won 1st place for Youth Barrels and 
Poles. Following on from her successful season, 
Caitlyn has been selected to represent Southern 
Barrel Racing in Wanaka in early December. 
Congratulations Caitlyn!
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